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October 26, 2009

Mayor David N, Cicilline
Providence City Hall
Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mayor Cicilline,

Regretiully, I must resign as a member of the Tax Assessment Board of Review. The
scheduled meeting time of the Board is during business hours, making it very difficult for
me to attend on a regular basis.

Should you find my background and qualifications suitable to serve on another Board or
Commission in the City, which meets after business hours, please do not hesitate to call
upon me to serve. Thank you.

Lynn M. Farrell i’ﬂ V»ﬂ

23 Mimmesota Street
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